
 

Ambassador Matsubara Meets with Minister Stephenson King  

and Tours the Cul de Sac Bridges Project in Saint Lucia 

 

On October 24, 2024, His Excellency Yutaka Matsubara, Ambassador of Japan, met with 

the Honourable Stephenson King, Minister of Infrastructure, Ports, Transport, Physical 

Development and Urban Renewal where they had a productive exchange on mutual 

interests as well as conducted a site visit of the Cul de Sac Bridges Project to review the 

progress of the reconstruction.  The bridge, which was opened in September of this year, 

is connected to an access road constructed by the Government of Saint Lucia. 

 

The Project for the Reconstruction of Bridges in the Cul-De-Sac Basin hopes to mitigate 

the severe flooding that occurs in Saint Lucia’s second largest flood plain. The grant 

agreement to finance the project was made between the Government of Saint Lucia and 

Japanese International Cooperation Agency (JICA). 

  

  
The Honourable Stephenson King, Minister of 

Infrastructure, Ports, Transport, Physical Development 

and Urban Renewal speaks with H.E Yutaka Matsubara 

Ambassador of Japan. 

The Honourable Stephenson King, Minister of 

Infrastructure, Ports, Transport, Physical Development 

and Urban Renewal walks the bridge with H.E Yutaka 

Matsubara, Ambassador of Japan. 
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